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HOSA BOARD MEETING

MINUTES 10-4-09

ATTENDANCE:

 Greg Lutz

 Liz Alecusan

Shawn Hiller
         Keith Stewart

 Scott Etnyre

Skip Zawodny

Randy Eidemiller    Bill Morris

Stacy Schumacher
Donnie Hale

Amy Wobser
        Vernon Anthony


Guests:   Randy Babb

   Brian Comford


   Joe Mueller

               Mohammed Khalil

               Mark Giese   
 

Meeting called to order at 7:33 p.m. by Greg Lutz. 
-Introductions were made.

1. Crew Tickets: Greg discussed topic of how many to purchase. Cost is $2376 for six season tickets. These are used for “thank you”s” to coaches and trainers. Motion by Stacy Schumacher to purchase. Bill Morris 2nd  the motion. All in favor. 

2. Scott Etnyre explained that the treasurer’s was ready but not at the meeting for distribution. After discussion of preliminary budget sums a motion was made by Bill Morris to table the report until ready for distribution. Skip Zawodny 2nd the motion. All in favor.
3. Spring soccer season advertising was raised as a topic by Greg Lutz.: Liz Alecusan reported that we can have signs made in as little as two days, double sided, 12” x 18” at 10 for $207 and 25 for $323. Also discussed newspaper advertising with general consensus that it was a worthwhile investment. Will discuss again in November.
4. The topic of security levels for the HOSA website was discussed. It was discussed that Liz Alecusan, Greg Lutz, Skip Zawodny, Stacy Schumacher and Don Stemen have access to the registration portion, with website access being with Greg, Keith, Liz, Stacy, and Ashley. Parent Administrators may also add information for team sites. Liz Alecusan also discussed the HOSA general calendar. 

5. Referee programs: Donnie  Hale reported little activity. Amy Wobser discussed a parent call regarding referee sign-up’s and why the spots filled so quickly. There was also general discussion of a girl playing with a hearing aid having been apparently questioned by a referee and it was generally held that so long as said hearing aid had no sharp edges it was acceptable for participation in a game. 

6. Shawn Hiller discussed public relations: he had been contacted by “Patches of Light” regarding their “do something for others” day that is designed to donate money to needy families. Shawn asked if it was permissible to send out e-mails under HOSA name. It was considered acceptable to tell parent administrators. Motion as such made by Shawn Hiller and Skip Zawodny 2nd it. All in favor. 
7. Recreation report from Stacy Schumacher: nothing new to report. 

8. Junior Academy: Randy Eidemiller reported that there are issues with coaches not showing up. Would work to resolve this.
9. GOYSL: Skip Zawodny reported that there is a tournament for GOYSL during October. All teams would participate in it except an U9 girls due to injuries and sickness. 

10. TOPS: Vern Anthony reported awaiting word on grant request. Working to have Crew Cat at last day of TOPS. 

11. There was discussion of Franks park fields having been damaged by adults playing on them. Discussed need for parking restrictions to keep cars off of the grass. Randy Babb mentioned that the Spindler Tournament (OP) kicked our scheduled GOYSL games off of  their fields without warning. 

12. Camps: Amy Wobser reported parents called to discuss how budget for camps. There was a related discussion around uniform issues and how we still have missing items at end of soccer season. Apparently Adidas delivered late to all leagues in the area.
13. FC: Bill Morris reported need to evaluate spring teams.By December 1 must know teams. Supplemental try outs discussed. 

14. Motion by Donnie Hale made for executive session. Keith Scarlett 2nd it.  All in favor.
Donnie Hale made motion to close executive session, Bill Morris 2nd it.   All in favor.

Motion made by Bill Morris to adjourn and Donnie Hale 2nd it. All in favor.  Meeting closed at 9: 04 p.m.  

